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MAY DAY GREETINGS — 2022! 
 
Dear Comrades and Friends, 
 
As we honor our most important holiday of the year--- the day of International Working 
Class Solidarity --- I am pleased to share the positive May Day message from 
International Coordination of Revolutionary Parties & Organizations (ICOR). Despite our 
own significant organizational weaknesses including lack of substantial contact with 
other ICOR-affiliated as well as most other international anti-imperialist organizations, 
we remain affiliated with ICOR. And, after some consultation, I have endorsed ICOR’s 
May Day Greeting on our behalf. 
 
Please share this ICOR statement, where appropriate, with any and all working class 
fighters, including strikers and union organizers, and anti-imperialists including Black 
Lives Matter activists, Latino immigrant fighters and others fighting for social justice in 
the Belly of the Beast.” 
 
Also, in the spirit of proletarian internationalism, we are including in this mailing the 
Resolution from Revolutionary Organization of Labor-USA (ROL-USA) we proposed last 
October to ICOR on the need to “prioritize the building of a new Communist 
International for our time, guided by the exemplary, outstanding and victorious historical 
experience of the Third Communist International.”  
 
The ongoing war in the Ukraine that broke out in late February makes the task of 
establishing a New Communist International all the more urgent. For, as the enclosed 
ICOR Resolution correctly states:  “Imperialist countries or blocs of Russia or the USA, 
main warmonger in the world in alliance with NATO, directly confront each other … in a 
barbarous inter-imperialist war.”  
 
With Communist Greetings, 
 
Ray Light, General Secretary 
 
Revolutionary Organization of Labor-USA 


